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permanent and ensure that pro-growth 
policies such as full R&D expensing are 
included. 

In God we trust. 
f 

STOPPING THE FENTANYL CRISIS 

(Ms. SALINAS asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend her re-
marks.) 

Ms. SALINAS. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today with a heavy heart. Across 
America, countless families have lost 
loved ones to the fentanyl crisis. In my 
home State of Oregon, it is now esti-
mated that five people die every week 
from this dangerous drug. 

We are expecting an epidemic of mas-
sive proportions, and in order to stop 
it, we need an all-hands-on-deck ap-
proach. 

Just last week, I held a roundtable 
with law enforcement officers, commu-
nity organizations, and local elected 
officials to understand how we can con-
front this crisis head on. 

I participated in many other discus-
sions like this one, and I always hear a 
common theme—more resources and 
more flexibility. 

Congress needs to deliver more fund-
ing to help our communities fight back 
against fentanyl, and I will keep work-
ing to ensure our police and local lead-
ers have the tools they need to get 
these drugs off the streets and more 
people into treatment. 

No more families torn apart by addic-
tion. No more suffering and loss. It is 
time we put an end to this epidemic 
once and for all. 
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PAYING TRIBUTE TO THE HONOR-
ABLE EDDIE BERNICE JOHNSON 

(Mr. ELLZEY asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. ELLZEY. Mr. Speaker, there are 
few people in the world who can say 
they impacted their community as 
much as Eddie Bernice Johnson. 

She dedicated 50 years of her life to 
public service. She took care of her pa-
tients, veterans, and the people of 
Texas’ 30th Congressional District. 

EBJ embodied a no-nonsense ap-
proach that you would expect from a 
woman born in Waco, Texas. She didn’t 
care who you were, where you were 
from, or what party you represented. 
Her open arms extended a welcoming 
embrace to everyone, a trait that I ex-
perienced firsthand when I showed up 
as the junior Member of the United 
States House in the summer of 2021. As 
the dean of the Texas delegation, she 
made it clear that regardless of which 
side of the aisle I was on, she saw me as 
a Texan, first and foremost. 

Chairwoman Johnson welcomed me 
to the Texas delegation and her Com-
mittee on Science, Space, and Tech-
nology. She ran a very tight ship, and 

she also guided me through the intrica-
cies of becoming an effective member 
of her committee. 

I will forever be grateful to Congress-
woman Johnson for her support for her 
country, her State, and the Texas con-
gressional delegation. She will be 
missed. 
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CONGRESS NEEDS TO ADDRESS 
THE HOUSING CRISIS 

(Mr. KHANNA asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. KHANNA. Mr. Speaker, we have 
a housing crisis in this country. People 
are struggling to afford rent, and many 
can’t even think of buying a house. 

Basic housing is an economic and 
human right. 

Here are five things we must do: 
First, we need 7 million new housing 

units to fill the gap and a $445 billion 
investment in the housing trust fund. 

Second, we need to pass my Stop 
Wall Street Landlords Act to help pre-
vent Wall Street from buying up sin-
gle-family homes. 

Third, we need to provide down pay-
ment assistance for first-time home-
buyers. 

Fourth, we need to—as Representa-
tive CORI BUSH called for—provide pro-
tection for tenants and provide finan-
cial assistance before tenants get 
evicted. 

Finally, we need to provide grants for 
neighborhood stabilization, like the 
culinary union did, so rent doesn’t in-
crease beyond inflation. 

We need to address the Housing cri-
sis. 
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RECOGNIZING HUMAN 
TRAFFICKING AWARENESS DAY 

(Mr. FRY asked and was given per-
mission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. FRY. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize Human Trafficking Aware-
ness Day, which is today, January 11. 

Last year alone, nearly 28 million in-
dividuals were victims of human traf-
ficking worldwide. These inhumane 
crimes don’t just happen in the far 
nether regions of the world, they are 
happening right here in communities 
across this country. 

In fact, Horry County, where I grew 
up, reside in, and represent, is one of 
the top five counties in South Carolina 
in reported human trafficking. 

Today, and throughout the month of 
January, which is National Human 
Trafficking Prevention Month, I aim to 
raise awareness and support victims of 
these horrible crimes and their fami-
lies. 

I am firmly committed to working to 
find solutions to prevent this modern- 
day form of slavery and to support 
those who have suffered. 

CELEBRATING BERNIE SINGER’S 
101ST BIRTHDAY 

(Mrs. CHERFILUS-MCCORMICK 
asked and was given permission to ad-
dress the House for 1 minute and to re-
vise and extend her remarks.) 

Mrs. CHERFILUS-MCCORMICK. Mr. 
Speaker, I rise today to recognize one 
of my constituents, Mr. Bernie Singer, 
who just celebrated his 101st birthday. 

Bernie is a living testament to cour-
age and resilience. He fought for de-
mocracy in World War II, embodying 
the values of the Greatest Generation. 

During the Battle of the Bulge, he 
was captured on his birthday and was 
later held in Stalag 9B in Germany. 
While in captivity, Bernie displayed 
unparalleled bravery and sacrifice in 
serving our Nation. 

After serving in the military, Bernie 
ran his own family business for over 70 
years, driven by an entrepreneurial 
spirit and the promise of the American 
Dream. He married his beloved wife, 
Marilyn, whom he has called his spouse 
for over 70 wonderful years. 

In addition to being a devoted hus-
band, Bernie is known as a loving fa-
ther, grandfather, father-in-law, and 
uncle. In all these roles, he has en-
riched the lives of those around him 
with kindness and wisdom. 

On behalf of Florida’s 20th Congres-
sional District, I am honored to recog-
nize Bernie for his exceptional life 
marked by valor and an enduring love 
for others. 

f 

QUESTIONING DIVERSITY IN THE 
MILITARY 

(Mr. GROTHMAN asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute.) 

Mr. GROTHMAN. Mr. Speaker, ear-
lier today we had a subcommittee hear-
ing in the Oversight Committee regard-
ing foreign affairs, the border, and the 
military. We had an interesting topic 
that the press ought to follow up on, 
and that is the progressive march 
through our military. 

It can be kind of summarized as an 
obsession with race in our military, an 
obsession with dividing people, and it 
was also summed up by the Chairman 
of the Joint Chiefs of Staff, Charles Q. 
Brown, Jr., who believes we ought to 
cut the number of White officers in the 
military to 42 percent from where it is 
now at over 60 percent. 

The supposed reason for this is diver-
sity, which I think has an entirely rac-
ist connotation itself. We ought to be 
spending more time wondering what 
exactly do these people mean by people 
from different ethnic backgrounds 
going back generations will add some-
thing to a unit if we pick them by 
where they are from. If I have one of 
my four grandparents from Mexico, 
how do I carry a different viewpoint to-
ward being in the military or being at 
an engineering firm or being at a law 
firm. 

The press has to ask these diversity 
experts to give us examples of how you 
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